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TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 
TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: May 13, 2014 
 
From:  Brad Miller, Town Engineer   Item No:  10 
 Engineering Department 
 
Subject: BEAR VALLEY ROAD BIKE PATH PROJECT- MEMORANDUM OF 

UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN THE COLLEGE AND THE TOWN  
 
T.M.  Approval:_____________________  Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Approve the Memorandum of Understanding between the College and the Town of 
Apple Valley for the construction of a new Class 1 Bike Path that will connect the Town 
of Apple Valley to the upper campus of the College. 

 
SUMMARY: 
 
The Town of Apple Valley accepted the responsibility to become the lead agency for the 
bike path project, which starts in Apple Valley and continues west to the Victor Valley 
College along the north side of Bear Valley Road.  In December, 2011, the San 
Bernardino Associated Governments (SANBAG) Board approved an allocation to the 
Town of Apple Valley in the amount of $386,370, utilizing Article 3, Transportation 
Development Act (TDA) funds for the construction phase of the project.  The Town is 
providing matching funds of 20%.  
 
The project has three segments: 1. From Reata Road to Jess Ranch Parkway, 2. From 
the Bear Valley Road Bridge to Mojave Fish Hatchery Road, and, 3. From Mojave Fish 
Hatchery Road to the Upper Campus.  
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On April 14, 2013, the Town of Apple Valley entered an agreement with Hall & Forman, 
Inc. for design services on the Bear Valley Road Bike Path.  
 
When preliminary bike path alignments were determined, the Town presented the 
project with its  various alignments and a Memorandum of Understanding to Victor 
Valley College (VVC) Board of Directors.  At their February 11, 2014 Board meeting, the 
VVC Board approved the Memorandum of Understanding between the College and the 
Town of Apple Valley for the construction of a new Class 1 Bike Path that will connect 
the Town of Apple Valley to the upper campus of the College.  
 
Attached is the Memorandum of Understanding, approved by the Town Attorney as to 
content, for Council’s review and approval. 

 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
 
The current budget reflects the SANBAG grant for this project. As a result, there are 
sufficient funds approved for the project. 
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